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Mosman High School 
Works notification 15 December 2021 

 

We are upgrading Mosman High School to bring students the latest educational facilities. 
 
Main works 
 

Main work construction will start in the summer school holidays from Saturday 18 December 2021.  
This work includes removing the internal fixtures and fittings of Buildings D and in part of Building E in 
preparation for demolition works. 
 
Demolition activities will start in January 2022. Work will take place between the hours of 7 am and 6 pm Monday 
to Friday and 7:30 am to 3:30 pm Saturdays. No work will not take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless 
otherwise notified. 
 
The demolition work may create noise and dust at times. Noise and dust control measures will be implemented 
in accordance with planning approval requirements. Hoarding, secure fencing and shade cloth have been 
installed to reduce noise and dust impacts. Dust from construction works will be hosed down as required. 
 
Working with asbestos  
 

The work to remove internal fixtures and fittings will require working with asbestos containing material. The area 
is located within the construction site and is inaccessible to staff, students and the local community. The area will 
remain out of bounds until remediation and the construction works are finished.  
 
The material is scheduled to be removed from the site between Saturday 18 December and Friday 24 December 
2021 and between 3 January and 17 January 2022. Material will be removed from each building before they are 
demolished.  
 
Safety measures and monitoring will be put in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local 
community. A certified occupational hygienist will also be on site to ensure the appropriate actions are taken 
should any material be found.  
 
The site will be managed in accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and 
SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and 
guidelines. 
 
The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. 
 
A comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place for the site and the contractor will enforce strict compliance 
with the Public Health Order. Our construction sites will follow all current health guidelines. 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
 
Construction contacts 
 

The construction site will be closed from Saturday 25 December 2021 to Monday 3 January 2022 inclusive.  
If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651. School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from Monday 27 December 2021 to 
Friday 7 January 2022 inclusive.  
 
For any urgent queries or concerns about construction during this period, please contact our builder via the site 
manager’s contact details on the main construction gate signage. In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 
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